VPTC Board Meeting Minutes
February 28, 2017 @ 3:00pm at Northpoint Gathering Room

Attendance: All teams were represented except 2.0 White.

President Clive MacRaild called the meeting to order at 3:02pm.

Secretary’s Report - Karalee
M/S Maria Bitman/Norma Boa to approve the minutes of February 1 Board meeting as posted on the website.










CARRIED
Policy Updates 

· Captain’s Handbook policy 2018 – input for changes/additions to Karalee

· New Player policy revision #4 – draft – main change is the VP will be handling this area and the new VP will work on this policy with me for formal adoption in the fall

· Player Movement policy revision #2 – discussed in President’s Report

· Team Organization policy #1 – discussed in President’s Report

Reminder to players looking ahead to the year-end tournaments that USTA Handbook and Code for Unofficiated Matches are posted on our website under Resources/Tennis Rules and Tenets.  Worth reviewing prior to your first match, as you will have to solve your own possible issues on the court.

Treasurer’s Report- Kevin
Membership update – 350 paid playing members plus 6 social members (13 fewer than last year at this time)

Account balances are:


Capital/Maintenance fund

3426.27


General Fund


           10142.49 (including 2916.70 Sunshine Acres)


ATGA Fund



  697.87


Petty Cash



    32.44

Checking Account total

          14266.63

Congratulations to the 2.0 Red team for spearheading over $3500 in donations to Sunshine Acres this year!
 

Vice-President’s Report - Sharon
Recognition
Thanks to the 2.5 red team for hosting the in park Valentine’s tournament on Feb. 11.
Thanks to Ron Christiaens and his group for court cleaning on Sunday, Feb. 12 and for updating the inventory list for the tennis group.

Thanks to Jody Sanders for organizing the Men’s & Women’s “Under the Lights” tournament held on Monday, Feb. 20 and the Can-Am tournament on Friday, Feb. 24.  These events were hosted by the 3.0 red team.  It was a burger night and the proceeds were given to the Treasurer for the season.  The total surplus this year for burgers was $450.02.

Thanks to the 1.5 team for hosting the playoffs for the SSV Mixed Doubles tournament on Feb. 25 & 26.  Thanks to Marlene Kangas and Ruth Finch for organizing this event.

There are three teams entered for the MV team tournament from Viewpoint (2.0, 2.5 & 3.5), so playoffs were not necessary.

Thanks to Gord Mann & Phil Olson for continuing with the ball machine drills after Christmas.

Thanks to Ron & Barb Lane for organizing the invitational tournaments.

Upcoming Events
The in-park Spring Fling tournament is scheduled for Saturday, March 4. This event is hosted by the 2.5 white team.

The 2.0 red team has completed their fundraising for Sunshine Acres.  Pat Ferris and her group are arranging a trip to Sunshine Acres to deliver the funds raised.

Wednesday, March 8 there is a General meeting @ Northpoint multipurpose room at 7pm, with a happy half hour beforehand. It is critical that we get at least 25% of membership to meet the quorum, so captains are asked to please encourage all members to attend.

The last day of EVSTL league play is Friday, March 10.

The Spring Fling banquet & dance will be held in the ballroom on Friday, March 10.  Tickets are available from team treasurers for $20 each.

Sunday, March 12 is a Tennis Carnival from 2-4:30pm hosted by ATGA.

March 13 – 18 is the men’s & women’s doubles tournament at SVE.

March 20 – 25 is the mixed doubles tournament at SSV.

March 27 – April 2 is the Monte Vista team tournament.

Come out and cheer on your friends from Viewpoint!

M/S Paul Thistlewaite/Pickles Tuell that the court start times begin at 7:30am with increments of 90 minutes.























CARRIED
M/S Paul Thistlewaite/Pickles Tuell to refer this motion to the March general meeting for approval of the membership.





















CARRIED
There is a second feature of the “Hold My Court” system that allows sign up on line for round robins and tournaments if approved for next season.  It would eliminate all the paper at the courts, if each round robin group is interested.

The Social Calendar and Committees & Volunteers list has been updated for next season.  Thanks to Karalee for her assistance, along with completion of the room booking sheets.

President’s Report – Clive
30 year VPTC anniversary – will be recognized at the General meeting and the Spring Fling

Sunshine Acres fundraising – the group generally felt that once a year is enough for a fundraiser; it was also suggested that we consider other organizations we could support instead of or in addition to SA.

ATGA contract renewal – needs to be decided by March 15. Clive will meet with ATGA before then to discuss some questions/concerns raised.

M/S Maria Bitman/Paul Thistlewaite to take this question forward to the General meeting for discussion. 













CARRIED

Meeting with VP park management will be held in March – summer projects and longer-term plans will be discussed.

Timelines/process for 2017/18 team reorganization – Larry reviewed the process for the team redraw planned for the end of the season.

Discussion about the drafts of the Player Movement policy and Team Organization policy occurred.  Some changes will be made and revisions sent to captains. Draft policies and the Request for Possible Exception form will be posted on the website.

All Request for Possible Exception forms must be given to team captains within 48 hours of notification, and then handed in to the President by Sunday, March 12 at the latest; the EC will meet on Monday, March 13 to review forms, then pass information on to Larry so he can prepare the first draft of team rosters using Tencap ratings; on Wednesday, March 15 at 7pm there will be a meeting for all captains to review rosters. All new captains will be invited to meet at the east courts Monday, March 20 at 7pm for an orientation session.

Past President’s Report – Bob
EVSTL update  - special meeting will be held on Monday, March 13 to address two issues:

· team sizes – possible amendments to Article VII of EVSTL bylaws

· 1.5/2.0 player movement issue (almost 50% of 2.0 players have Tencap numbers in the 1.5 range)

Adjournment  4:35pm
